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In the name of God, the Compassionate, the Merciful

Mr. President, 
The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes Brazil to the third cycle of the UPR and thanks for the presentation of the national report. 


We recognize the progress observed in the country since the second UPR and commend Brazil’s achievements in the domain of social and economic rights, including poverty alleviation and promoting social equality, combating slave labour, health, education and food security, and its efforts to protect the rights of women and children, as well as  vulnerable groups like persons with disabilities, migrants, refugees and indigenous people.
Furthermore, my delegation takes positive note of the adoption of the National Education Plan (2014 -2024), the National Plan to End Sexual Violence against Children and Adolescents, and the National Plan to Combat Human Trafficking. 
We remain confident that the government of Brazil will maintain and strengthen its policies in this realm.
My delegation would like to make the following recommendations to Brazil:
· Consolidate the progress made towards reaching the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), and continue efforts towards inclusive socio-economic development programs with a focus on poverty eradication;
· Strengthen measures to emilinate violence and discrimination against women and girls, particularly in rural and remote areas;
· Combat discrimination of any kind against persons with disabilities, and take specific measures to improve the standard of living for such persons;

· Improve health care to further reduce child mortality.

 I thank you. 

